
19th September 2024  

 

Dear  

 

ATISN 20877  

Thank you for your request which I received on 27th August 2024. You asked for:  

Information held by the Transitional Accommodation Funding Programme (TACP) 

team specifically relating to the conversion of St Isan Nursing Home, Newborough 

Ave, Llanishen, Cardiff, CF14 5YN.  

Whilst Cardiff Council retains the detailed information around the conversion of the 

St Isan Nursing Home development, I can confirm that Welsh Government has been 

informed that the long-term plans are for the building to be demolished and for a 

purpose-built Older Person Community Living Scheme to be delivered on the site 

through Cardiff Council’s new build development programme.  

Should you wish to discuss this further the contact details for Cardiff Council are as 

follows: FOI@cardiff.gov.uk  

 

Yours sincerely, 

mailto:FOI@cardiff.gov.uk

